
Visit the AF Comm & ATC Association Web Site: www.afcommatc.org
Call Toll Free to 1-866-299-1045 for information about theAssociation.

“CHECK THE ADDRESS LABEL FOR THE MONTH/YEAR YOUR DUES EXPIRE”

NOTICE
The proposal to change

our Name from the AACS
Alumni Association to the
“ AF Communicators & Air

Traffic Controllers
Association” was
approved at the

September 27, 2008
General Meeting in
Branson, Missouri.

Nothing will change
except our name.  The new
name will better describe
who we are to those who

did not serve in any
AACS Unit.

September 2009 
Plan now on coming to
the 33rd  Convention in 

Grand Island, NY
(near Niagara Falls)
“The Holiday Inn

Resort”
September 23 - 27,

2009.
Dan & Barbara Morabito

are The Hosts
Lots to do & SEE

Plan now to attend !!!!!

“FELLOWSHIP IN THE COMPANY OF EQUALS”
The Official Publication of the AF Comm & ATC Association, Inc. 

NOVEMBER 2008
ATTENTION

We now have the Nov
2008 “Communicator” on
the WEB Site.  We will use

our user name and
password to access the

current copy but will
have two past issues

open for non-members.
You can use the “open”
copy to help recruit new

members. If you don't
want to receive the

printed copy, let 
Walt McLain know.
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Missed Roll Call
(Since the June 2008 Communicator)
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Bodendorf, Warren J.    
Chambers, John L.              
Earle, Robert S.

Fitzpatrick, Mary Lou
Glover, Ed

Greenbaum, Melvin M.
Krimont, Roy

Lawrence, Robert Mrs. (Patty)

Martin, Harold D.
Morgan, Robert T. Sr.

Randall, W. A.
Rosen, William
Toomay, John C.

Trailer, William A.
Wisener, Howard



The Communicator    •            •    November 20085

From The Desk of the Executive Director
Those attending the 32nd Annual Convention/Reunion were witness and part of a “Historical Event”.
The membership present at the Saturday morning Business Meeting, September 27, 2008, voted to
approve the Board of Directors motion to change the name of the organization from the AACS Alumni
Association to the Air Force Communicators and Air Traffic Controllers Association. Also, the By-Law
change, to Article VII, Section 7, was approved. The effective date of the changes was at the close of
the Sunday “Get-Away' Breakfast Meeting, September 28, 2008.

There was only one “nay” vote cast on the initial motion to change the name, by those present at the
Business Meeting. A second motion of “acclamation” was made and approved for the name change;

without any dissenters. The vote for the change to Article VII, Section 7 was approved 100%., by those present. The vot-
ing by absentee ballot was broken down as follows: (a) Organization Name Change; 105 for and 27 against (b) Change
to By-Laws, Article VII, Section 7; 131 for and 1 against. 

The Air Force Communicators and Air Traffic Controllers Association will be a viable organization that will perpetuate
and enhance the mission statement of its predecessor; providing many generations of comaraderie and fellowship, for
the Airman of today and tomorrow.

The 32nd Convention/Reunion, held in Branson, Missouri was an outstanding success. Hosts Gene and Irene Sheridan
have more than met the standard they established back in 2005, when they hosted the Convention in Overland Park,
Kansas. Then as now, they were ably assisted by co-hosts: Erika Van Dyne; Bill and Julie Wallace; Dick and Gerry Duncan;
Ray and Shirley Sharpless; John and Carol Watson. Through their tireless efforts and the generous donation of their time,
they made us feel right at home. Our thanks are extended to one and all.  Plus the many entertaining attractions avail-
able in Branson, along with good weather, provided for a pleasant stay in the Ozarks.

Plans are now underway for the 2009 Convention/Reunion, to be held at the Grand Island Holiday Inn Hotel and Resort,
September 23-26, 2009. Grand Island is located between Buffalo, N.Y. and Niagara Falls, N.Y. This is probably the far-
thest North our Organization has ever held a Convention/Reunion. The opportunity to see the Falls, as well as other
points of interest, should make it a desirable destination. Dan and Barbara Ann Morabito will be our hosts.

As we look into he future, Convention sites are being evaluated/considered for the year 2010.

Also, it is a pleasure to announce a new addition to the Air Force Communicators and Air Traffic Controllers Association
Board of Directors. David Moore will be the organizations “Information Officer”, with full voting privileges.  His primary
responsibility will be to interact with members of today's active Air Force; providing them with insight into the structure
of our organization and the merits of membership.

Sincerely,

Stan Phillips
Executive Director
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EDITOR-PUBLISHER/WEB SITE REPORT

THE COST OF THE JUNE 2008 COMMUNICATOR

PRINTING, LABELING, SHIPPING (3,000 COPIES)……………………… $3,425.00
LAYOUT/DRAFT/CONVERSION…………………………………………          550.00
P.O. BULK MAIL CHARGES (2,516 MAILED)…………………………..            974.16       
OVERSEAS/MEDIA MAIL……………………………………..………                  50.00                 

_________  
TOTAL:                       $4,999.16  

It cost the Association approximately $1.68 per-copy to publish and mail the Communicator.
It cost the Association approximately $0.39 cents per-copy for bulk mail, plus $1.85 for first class.
NOTE:  Monthly reports for the Editors Bank Account are submitted to the Association Treasurer.

Current balances on Hand:
*  Editor/Publisher Bank Account:  $339.16
*  P.O. Bulk Mail Account:  $301.21

The Web Site Costs are paid on an annual basis. The cost for 2007 was again $359.00 ($30 per-month).  The 2008 costs are expect-
ed to be the same. New Web Site Address is:  www.afcommatc.org 

PLEASE KEEP YOUR STORIES AND PHOTOS COMING.  THEY ARE WHAT MAKE THE COMMUNICATOR A “MEM-
BERS” PUBLICATION.  If I can't get your stories/pictures in one issue, I will keep them for the next issue.  I will scan your photos
into my computer and return the photos to you.  I USUALLY RECEIVE MORE INPUTS BEFORE THE PUBLISHED CUT-OFF
DATES THEN I CAN INCLUDE IN EACH ISSUE.  SO SEND THEM EARLY. SEE NEW SNOW-BIRD MAILING POLICY
IN THIS ISSUE.  Any members who will not be at their primary residence after the NORMAL MAILINGS OF 1 MAY and 15
NOVEMBER  of the Communicators should read this new policy and  let Hank Sauer of your mailing address for the November
Communicator.

This issue of the Communicator is the first issue we will have on the Web Site and it and those to follow will be “user name & pass-
word” protected.  If you do not receive your mailed copy, you can visit the web site and read and/or download the Communicator.
We plan to upload the next 3 issues, so eventually there will be 3 back issues on the Web Site.

Hank Sauer
Editor/Publisher & Web Site Manager

KEEP YOUR MAILING ADDRESS CURRENT - CONTACT WALT MCLAIN

Member Donations Apr 08 - Oct 08

Robert Akard
Mel Aldridge
R. D. Allen
Ron Allison
Gene Anderson
LeRoy E. Anderson
Howard Arrighi
Leroy E. Barnett
Bill Blankfield
Gerald Bolton
Bill Bryce
Robert Carson
Bill. Cassatt

Walt Chapman
Ken Dabrow
Frank Delgado
James Duffy
Joseph Duffy
Alvin Dumont
Gerald Earl
Rex Elwell
Mort Feingold
Tom Fletcher
Richard Forestor
Mel Greenbaum
Arthur Gruber

Lester Hamm
C.F. Hanson
Wendall Houck
Michael Hunter
Donald Klein “Mac”
Maginnis
Dick Mahoney
Alex M Martin
Walt McLain
Jim McQuinn
H. B. Miller
Andy Milligan 
Daniel Morabito 

Alex Mutch
Robert Myers
Ken Nicoles
Nobby Nobrega
John A Nugent
Patrick Pelland
Rod Perenovich
Stan Phillips
Bob Pickering
Gerald Prather
Hank Sauer
Bud Seel
Bob Selman

Lorrie - Silverstone
James Smith
Robert Snyder
Frank Stagner
Robert Steele
James Sutton
Charles Taylor
Richard Travis
Max Vigil
David Wilson
J. Zimmerman 
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“Stake your Claim” 

This column is published for “claims” by Association members who think they are the
“first”, “hold a record” or the “only” person to have achieved or performed something
that no other member has.  Can you top or refute any of the claims already previously
published ?  If so, send them to Hank Sauer, Editor/Publisher, 111 Carson Lane, Oak
Ridge, TN 37830 or email to: DirAACS@comcast.net  

Because of our page limitation for our Communicators, all claims except those published in the last communicator
have been removed.   Any challenges to claims previously published will be included in the current communicator
under the section “Challenges to Claims”.

Challenges to June 2008 Claims:

Reference A. Celaye's promotion claim.  My claim may last for all of 5 minutes.  I made Cpl and Sgt in 1949.  SSgt in
1951 and TSgt in 1952.  All 4 promotions were made in the same Squadron and same location:  (1948th AACA SQ,
Tulln AB, Vienna, Austria)  
Donald E Austin 2004 Vann St, Tupelo, Ms.  deaustin28@comcast.net

NEW CLAIMS (NOVEMBER 2008): 

I not only claim to be the FIRST, but the ONLY controller whose first operation from a new control tower was an acci-
dent!

When our old control tower was being replaced, the Chief told me to take an Assistant Controller to check out the
frequencies and land lines so that we could start operations from the new tower.   When everything checked out, I
told the controller in the old tower that I was ready to assume control.   He had quite a few aircraft and told me that
he wanted to give me a clean start.   When it was obvious that he was continuing to get about as many as he
cleared, I again told him to let me take control.  He continued to control the arrivals and departures until a jet fight-
er was landing on runway 26.   Just as the fighter landed, the gear folded and he went scooting down the runway in
a stream of sparks.   At this time I heard, "OK George, you got it!"

I believe that there is another "first" connected with this:   The assistant controller was Earl Wolfe.   He later became
the Deputy Director of the Southwest Region Air Traffic Control Division.   After retirement from the FAA he had
another career as the American Airlines Manager of Air Traffic Control.  George Hunsaker, hunsaker78@comcast.net

MEMBERSHIP DIRECTOR REPORT
(November 2008)

Membership numbers have stabilized and are showing a slight growth rate.  I attribute this to the hard volunteer
work of many of our members.  Led by the recruiting efforts of Dave Moore and others we have gained 166 new
members (41 new life members) since 1 Nov 2007.  The web site continues to be a strong recruiting tool with over
30 percent of the new members listing the web site as “How Recruited”.  The American Legion Magazine also contin-
ues to be a strong recruiting aid.  Our current active membership stands at 2214.  395 members have renewed since
1 Nov 2007.  Over 150 members due to renew in 2007 did not renew their membership.  However, 2008 renewals
are ahead of schedule and we have had several renewals with expiration dates from 2003, 2005, and 2006. 516
members are due to renew by 31 Dec 2008.   Please check the address label on your latest communicator to see
when your dues expire.  (i.e. 08-(first name) indicates dues expire 31 Dec 08.  Some will show e.g. 0310 - (first
name) which indicates 31 Mar 2010 expiration.)  We changed the system slightly to insure that members get a full
year term for each $10.00 in dues paid and to help prevent all current year renewals coming due in December of
each year. 

Please refer all membership questions to Walt McLain, 1-866-299-1045 Toll Free or email aacsmbrship@comcast.net .  

Walt McLain
Director for Membership
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MINUTES
32nd ANNUAL AACS BOARD MEETING
SEPTEMBER 25, 2008, BRANSON, MO.

Executive Director Stan Phillips brought to order the 32nd annual AACS Board of Director's meeting on Sept. 25,
2008 at the Settle Inn in Branson, MO. All Directors reported present.
Old business consisted of Board confirmation of the minutes of the 2007 Board meeting as appeared in the
November 2007 Communicator. Further old business was a call by the Secretary for confirmation of any electronic
votes of significance during this 12 month ending period which consisted exclusively of those persons receiving
awards or nominations, those being; Bill Mosley AF Communications Hall of Fame, Van Doubleday AACS Hall of
Honor, Joe Duffy Buckley Service Award, David Moore AACS Recruiting Award,  SrA Kevin Killoren A T Controller of
the year, and SrA James Pettit Comm/Pro of the year. 

New business began with his request for individual Board members to report their activities or recommendations,
which are consolidated as follows:
Vice Director Bill Bethea summarized his work on finding a Convention site for 2010. Locations found to be feasible
were Charleston/Myrtle Beach, SC, Reno, NV, and San Antonio, TX. The S C coastal area garnered the most interest.
He and Hank Sauer will report to the Board by Dec. 1st their further findings. 

Treasurer Ray Sharpless introduced our new logo apparel of textiles and caps for approval pending membership's
approval of our name change. The Board decided to not reorder any stock of the AACS apparel unless a meaningful
request comes from members. Ray provided each with a copy of our June 30th year ending financial statement. All
conditions were stable relative to the previous year. He also lead a review of the IRS form 990EZ, which is in the
process of completion for filing to maintain our tax free status. 

Executive Secretary Bob Akard distributed an updated Fiscal Management Policy operations manual to comply with
new requirements, and to clarify standard procedures. The Board's operations budget of expenses for F/Y 2009 was
discussed. It revealed a potential loss above revenue of $5,220. Expenses were found to be pared to the bone, and
will await next year's review of a new ability in Ray Sharpless' software to track actual vs. forecast. Akard also
reported accurate findings from his audit of all AACS cash assets as required bi-annually by our Bi-Laws. 

Sgt. of Arms Jerry Prather reported possession of our ceremonial bugle, and had no new concerns for the Board.
Membership Director recapped his procedures installed this year for streamlining of his work load, especially a plan
to create monthly alternating dues expirations to eliminate Dec/Jan work load. His recap of dropped dues vs. new
members gained showed steady membership hovering above 2,200. He recognized the results of our newly appoint-
ed Director of Information, David Moore, as our year's winner of the recruitment award. There were less significant
results from AF retiree website, VFW, TREA, et.al. A resolution of appreciation   was introduced by Bob Akard for his
first year accomplishments.

Editor/Publisher Hank Sauer gave a briefing on his successful efforts to create our semi-annual Communicators
online. Currently the issues for Nov. 2007 and June 2008 are up for view. More details will be reported by him
through future communications. He reported on his curtailment of Communicator's production costs which could
permit an estimated cost near $5,000 each.  But he is hurt again by increased mailing costs. He issued the perennial
appeal for prompt notification by members of address changes. No notification, no communicator.          
At this time Hank Sauer asked to gain support for the selection of David Moore as a new Board member with the
title of Director of Information. ED Phillips exercised his option contained in the By-Laws to recommend this propos-
al. The Board gave formal approval th David's absence from the room. Upon return David gave a comprehensive
overview of his itinerary of USAF bases visited, contacts of value, and spot successes signing new members. 

E D Stan Phillips spoke to issues for the Board. He asked for a written policy to be created for the award of annual
recruitment certificates to recognize multiple persons. Hank and David agreed to achieve this. Traditional donations
to support institutions were presented for Board approval. A bit of “housecleaning” procedures was made. Then he
moved to adjourn until our Convention at Grand Island, N Y in Sept. 2009.

Respectfully submitted, Bob Akard, Executive Secretary           
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BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES
32ND ANNUAL AACS CONVENTION, SEPT. 27, 2008 BRANSON, MO

ED Stan Phillips opened the meeting with announcements, the invocation and welcome of guests and members. This
was followed by the call for colors presented by the Branson High School Jr. AF ROTC. Next were reports by the
Board of Directors.

Executive Secretary Bob Akard requested a motion to approve the minutes of the 2007 Business Meeting as written
in the Nov 2007 Communicator. It passed by voice vote. He then reported his audit of our association's cash assets
and expense documentation as of June 30, 2008. Cash assets totaled $78,002, and there were no audit exceptions. 

Treasurer Ray Sharpless stated our assets were sound under the protection of conservative investments. He reported
our major expenditures and cash assets as conforming to our audit. He reported that our usual annual liability is the
obligation toward next year's Convention, that being $55,000 for 2009 in Grand Island, NY. 

Editor/Publisher Hank Sauer appealed to everyone, especially snowbirds, to promptly report address changes if they
expect the Nov or June Communicator to follow them. Mail return costs are escalating rapidly. Hank introduced the
availability of the last two issues of Communicators on our website, and plans to keep four running. Our future plans
are to offer new issues to members free of charge from our password protected website.  

Membership Director Walt McLain gave our active members at 2211 with expected renewal notices of 500 to go out
shortly. Normally he would forecast 335 renewals returned. Many renewal failures result from death or unreported
address changes. Future renewals will be due in the month you joined, or active old members will have their renewal
date extended free for a month or so to get away from all being due on Jan 1st. Watch your mailing label. Walt then
coaxed each to get a new member this year. 

Vice Director Bill Bethea discussed the Convention Search Committee's efforts for 2010. His efforts to date offered
four options to consider, those being Charleston SC, Myrtle Beach SC, St. Louis MO, or Reno NV. He called for a show
of hands on each, but there was no consensus. He stated his conclusion was to search and work through the Board
for the best site for which a host could be located. Newly elected Board member and Director of Information David
Moore discussed his experiences calling at active USAF installations where communicators would have assignments.
He promoted our association with successes. He was the winner of this year's Recruitment Award. He made his
appeal for all active members to follow a trend he has begun by recruiting.   

Executive Director Stan Phillips described his first year experiences as ED as “no walk in the park.” He explained how
busy the Board has been the past 12 months planning for our name change and all associated logistics and adminis-
trative necessities. Also, the time involved in our introduction to forms and filings with the IRS has led to our prepa-
ration for completion next month. This is a requirement to maintain our tax free status. He acknowledged Hank
Sauer's website improvements and David Moore's recruiting results. We had 18 first time Convention attendees who
were introduced as a group to receive their free AACS ball cap. Stan asked for assistance from Bill Wallace, our golf
director, in presenting winners in the Gen. Ivan l. Forman tournament. Those were longest drive Bill Wallace, closest
to pin Joe Davenport, low gross and net Bill Mosley. Stan introduced David Moore as his newly appointed Director of
Information and requested membership approval. Granted. The directors up for election this year were presented by
Chairman of the Nomination Committee, John Watson. Reelected were Bill Bethea  as Vice Director, and Gerald
Prather as Sgt. Of Arms who was reelected with opposition from Alvin Dumont.

Sgt. Of Arms Gerry Prather and Bill Bethea conducted a memorial service for all known deceased members or spous-
es this past year by reading their names. This was followed by the bugle playing of TAPS.   
Stan explained voting procedures for the membership to vote up or down our proposed name change and By-law
revision as published in the June 2008 Communicator. Both proposals carried with only one dissenting vote. 
CM Sgt William Kelley from Randolph AFB was our guest speaker who presented a state of the USAF air traffic control
in today's AF. He was outstanding in his articulation of the subject, and his speaking talents were superlative. 
E D Phillips announced banquet arrangements for the night, and then called the meeting closed. 

Recorded, transcribed and prepared by Bob Akard, Executive Secretary.
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Treasurer's Report
June 30, 2008

Finances continue to improve.  Our main sources of income are membership fees,
donations, BX sales, and moneys from our annual conventions.  Our charitable
donations continue to assist the Air Force Village and the Air Force Enlisted Village

and are much appreciated by these organizations.  Following is the current financial statement for
our organization as of the end of our fiscal year period (June 30 2008). 

Ray Sharpless, Treasurer, AACS Alumni Assn., Inc.

Assets

Checking Account 9,544.80
(Includes $ 2,246.05 in Convention Search Account)
Convention Advances (2008/2009) 3750.00
Communicator Publisher's Account 339.18
CD's (6 @ $10,000) 67, 943,19
Inventory Assets 5,615.50
Equipment (Book Value) 1090.69

Total Assets $88,283,36

Liabilities

2008 Convention Commitment $55,000.00

Net Assets $33,283.36

Total Liabilities & Equity $88,283.36

“Looking For”

Mike Sturm, is looking for any information on his father, Sgt Philip Sturm who served at Fort Campbell AAF with
Det-45 of the 142nd AACS Sq in 1944 and at Biak Island in 1945/1946.  Mike is putting together all the
information he can find on his Dad's AACS Service.  You can contact Mike at:
Mike Sturm • 7 Niles Place • Staten Island, NY 10314 • (718) 698-6626
or visit his web site at: http://www.mikesturm.com 

Bill Stamper is looking for any information on his Dad (Sgt Roy B. Stamper) who was a Power-man and assigned
to the 1914th AACS Sq at Wright-Patterson AFB, OH from April 48 to Feb 49. From Feb 49 to Mar 52, he was
stationed at or was TDY to the 1945th AACS Sq, Rhine Main, Germany, the 1948th AACS Sq at Tulln AB, Austria,
1946th AACS Sq, Templehof AB , Berlin, Germany and was an Instructor at the Friesing AB, Germany school.  You
can contact Bill at:

Bill Stamper
308 Elkhart St.
Wakarusa, IN 46573
wcastamper@msn.com
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PLAN NOW ON JOINING US IN 2009 !!

The Holiday Inn, Grand Island, New York
(close to Niagara Falls)
September 23-27, 2009

HOSTS:  Dan & Barbara Morabito

CHAPLAIN'S CORNER

It's an almost natural human failing to look back on past times as simpler, better, purer than present
times.  It seems that we're particularly vulnerable to that failing these days, because we're living in scary
times today.  Yet-were times ever all that tranquil?

There are still quite a few members of our association who have first-hand experience of those less
scary, simpler, better, purer times of the past.  Those times included the Great Depression, World War II,
the Korean War, the Cold War, and several mini-recessions.  As we lived moment-to-moment in these
times past, were they really that simple, good, and pure?

Yet, in times both past and present, “we the people” have persevered.  Somehow, some way-dare we
call it the grace of God?-in times past, we have found ourselves returning to a future outlook dominated
by hope and optimism.  By the grace of God, we'll find that same outlook again.  By the grace of God,
that same outlook will return to dominate our present as well as our future.

Those who wait for the Lord shall renew their strength,
They shall mount up with wings like eagles,
They shall run and not be weary,
They shall walk and not faint.
- Isaiah 40:31

Jim Burch, Chaplain 
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“NOTICE”

Help support the
“AF Communicators & Air Traffic Controllers Association”

(Formerly the AACS Alumni Assoc.)

“Donations” to help support the Association, will be gratefully accepted. In 2006 the Board of

Directors approved the soliciting of funds to support the long term goals of the Association.

Because of the aging membership of our WWII, Berlin Airlift and Korean Veterans, coupled

with the loss of Air Force Communications & Air Traffic Control Command/Unit integrity, our

membership will continue to dwindle. While the number of Life Members continues to

increase, it results in a loss of annual operating funds. We have embarked on new ways to

“recruit” ex- AACS, AFCS and AFCC veterans and those young officers and airman serving

today.  We want to pass on to them an “Association” that will be a viable organization when

it's their time, and one that will provide them with the same fellowship and comradely that we

have enjoyed since 1977.   If you care to give, only give what you can afford.  Other than the

names of those who donate, no dollar amounts will be published and all donations are IRS

Tax-deductible.

**************************************cut out and mail******************************************

Full NAME:______________________________

Mailing Address:____________________________________________________________________

Amount Donated:

$25_______, $50_______, $75______, $100______ Other $_________

Do you want a Tax Donation Receipt:  yes_____no_______

Please make checks out to: “AACS ALUMNI ASSOCIATION” (NEW NAME NOT OFFICIAL YET)
and mail to:

Ray Sharpless
113 Airway Lane
Belton, MO 64012
*************************************************************************************************
Thank you in advance for any donations.



The Ham Report

The “Ham Report” will be rather short in this issue of The
Communicator.  I had not planned on going to the convention this
year and I have not heard from any of the hams that did go.  I do
know that Bob McDow, W4KOG, and Pat Pelland, W9GRM, were
making arrangements to meet near Pat's place and travel on to
Branson for the meeting.  Bob was planning on doing some other
stops on the way back to Florida.

My situation here seems to be going from bad to worse.  The reception of radio signals here has not been very
good for some time and now I am off the air completely.  I had a lightning strike in early September and I lost my
antenna rotator, low band rig, and a two-meter rig.  When I was taking down my tower to check out the rotor, the
man helping me let the tower slip and it broke two section of my Rohn 25 and smashed my beam.  The man at Icom
says that both rigs are beyond repair, cost wise.  So now I am dealing with my insurance company in an effort to get
some new equipment.  I have our club's Kenwood TS-440S, but the power supply that is used with it has a couple of
blown transistors.  My power supply will not run the Kenwood, except on very low power.  And with my antennas
down, I couldn't use it anyway.  If I can get some relief from the insurance company, I may just put up the tower sec-
tions remaining and stick a vertical on it.  I think I may try to get an IC-718 to replace the IC-738 that was lost.

And as if that was not enough, Ruth (the XLY) has been diagnosed with breast cancer.  Luckily, it has been
caught early and the doctors think that they have removed the lump and her outlook seems to be good.  She will
have to have radiation treatments, but they seem to think that she will be cancer free after that.

I will be looking forward to hearing more hams on the air when I can get my station back in operation.  Until
then, good luck to all.

George Reeves
HAM Coordinator

14The Communicator    •            •    November 2008
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AF Retirees

Get AF News and Other Information including
an electronic Copy of the “Afterburner”

Go to www.retirees.af.mil 

Use the banners at the top of their home page to access different sections
and if you want the “Afterburner” click on “subscribe”

There is a link from our web site.
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Out Of The Past



Dear Hank: 

I checked and cannot find where any of the guys you mentioned and I ever crossed paths.  I left Scott in mid October 1951
and was held up after a 20 day leave at home at Camp Kilmer, NJ awaiting a ship for Germany.  Enjoyed that delay time as we
were able to spend a lot of time in NYC.  I did not arrive at Rhein Main until late December of 1951.

The incident I referred to in Berlin:  A buddy and I were touring West Berlin (as we were not allowed in East Berlin at that
time).  We stopped at the Russian memorial that was near the Brandenberg Gate in the British sector.  As you may know the
Russians were allowed to keep armed guards around the clock due to the Germany used to dump garbage on the memorial
before the guards were allowed.  Anyway, as we were looking the memorial over a taxi pulled to the curb and 5 soldiers piled
out and came up to the memorial.  Gen Clay had a standing rule that he wanted only troops sent to Berlin that were well over
6 feet tall and these guys were every bit that tall.  The Russian guard on duty carried their machine guns that I think was their
basic field piece.  The Russians did not permit any pictures be taken of any of them personally.  Well to say the least one of the
US solders started taking pictures and walked up to the small Russia (about 5'2") and took one of him right in his face.  Me
and my buddy witnessed the Russian reaching for the American soldiers camera at which time the 6'3" soldier drew back his
fist and told the Russian if he touched him or his camera he was going to stomp him.  Thank goodness the Russian tucked his
tail and walked away behind the monument and did not show back up while we were there.  There were a few East Berlin civil-
ians around and they enjoyed the show as the monument is one depicting a Russian soldier pointing to the destruction of
Berlin and standing on a broken Swastika.  The Germans did not like that monument.  I guess the Russian was afraid to use his
gun or had orders not to use it as the Americans were unarmed.  You probably saw many of the incidents that the Russians
used to pull during those days, especially in Berlin.  Of course the biggest thing the Russians pulled at the time was the Berlin
Blockade, and you were there at that time.  I did get to ride the night train that went through the Russian sector to get to
Berlin while I was in the service there. I still have my orders printed in Russian that let me through to Berlin. My wife and I went
back to Berlin in the early 1990's and they cannot do enough for the Americans.  Of all the places in Germany the Berliners like
the Americans most due to the breaking of the blockade.  The wall was down and we stayed at a hotel on the Alexander Platz
in what was East Berlin.

Well, that's the story of the closest I came to combat in the cold war.   Looking forward to joining your group...

JimBorn
jbornfree@bellsouth.net

Editors Note:  We have a number of Berlin Airlift Veterans.  I have heard of similar stories from them.  We had a 4 Power Pass (American, French,
English & Russian zones), and many of us did go into East Berlin, but if you had a problem, they took your pass away from you (MSgt Ridge, 1946th
AACS Sq 1st Sgt took mine in early 1949).  I rode the 2nd train from Frankfurt to Berlin when the Russians lifted the blockade to go on leave from
Munich Riems.
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"THE MIGHTY EIGHTH"
(Submitted by William L. Parker, Sr.)

Of all the stories that have been written, and movies that have been shown, about the 8th Air Force, very little attention has been
given to what was involved in assembling 1200 B-17's and B-24's  each day, to get them in formation to carry out a  strike against
Germany.  Certainly showing bombers under attack by fighters, or encountering heavy flak, was a reality, and are interesting to
watch.  Also, stories about some of the rougher missions make interesting reading.  But what was going on over England, each
morning, could get just as scary  to the crews as the time spent over some of the targets.  The planning, and coordination, that had
to be accomplished during the night, by the operations planners of each Group, so that the crews could be briefed, was unbeliev-
able.  If the planners had failed to do their jobs properly, there would have been a free for all among Bomb Groups, in the skies
over England. The rendezvous points, altitude, and times had to be precise, and known by all of the crews, before the Eighth Air
Force could get in  formation.  The success of the planners, in accomplishing their mission, enabled the Eighth Air Force to become
the most powerful air armada ever assembled.  In my view, how this was accomplished is one of the major untold stories of the
war.

I was a pilot in the 95th Bomb Group, in late 1944 and early 1945, and what follows is a typical mission, as I remember it, from a
crew member's perspective. Early in the evening, our Squadron Operations would post the names of the crews that were scheduled
to fly the following day.  There were two ways we could be notified if the Group had been  alerted to fly.  One was by means of
lights on the front of the orderly room, and the other with raising of colored flags.  If a green light was on,  the Group was alerted,
if a red light was on we would fly, and if a white light was on, the Group would stand down.  The light was monitored frequently
throughout the evening to learn our status and, normally, we would know before going to bed if we would be flying the next day.

On the morning of a mission, the CQ (charge of quarters) would awaken the crews about four or five o'clock, depending on take-
off time.  The questions we always asked were, "What is the fuel load?" and, "What is the bomb load?" If his  answer was, " full
Tokyo tanks," we knew we would be going deep into Germany.   Shortly after being awakened, "6-by" trucks would start shuttling us
to the mess hall. We always had all the fresh eggs we could eat, when flying a mission.   After breakfast, the trucks carried us to the
briefing room.  All of the crew members attended the main briefing, and then the Navigators, Bombardiers and Radio operators
went to a specialized briefing. At the main briefing, in addition to the target information--anti-aircraft guns, fighter escort and
route in--we received a sheet showing our location in the formation, the call signs for the day and all the information we would
need to assemble our Group and get into the  bomber stream.

After briefing, we got into our flight gear, drew our parachutes and loaded onto the trucks for a ride to our plane.  We were now
guided by the time on our daily briefing sheet.  We started engines at a given time and watched for the airplane we would be flying
in formation with to taxi past, then we would taxi behind him.  We were following strict radio silence. We were now parked, nose to
tail around the perimeter, on both sides of the active runway, and extremely vulnerable to a fighter strafing attack. At the designat-
ed takeoff time, a green flare would be fired and takeoff would begin.  Every thirty seconds an airplane started takeoff roll.  We
were lined up on the perimeter so that the 12  airplanes of the high squadron would take off first, followed by the lead and then
the low squadron.

Each Group had a pattern for the airplanes to fly during climb to assembly altitude. Some would fly a triangle, some a rectangle
and our Group flew a circle, using a "Buncher" (a low frequency radio station) which was located on our station.  The patterns for
each Group fit together like a jigsaw puzzle. Unfortunately, strong winds aloft would destroy the integrity of the patterns, and there
would be considerable over running of each other's patterns. Many of our takeoffs were made before daylight, during the winter of
'44 and '45, when I was there, so it was not uncommon to climb through several thousand feet of cloud overcast.  Also it was not
uncommon to experience one or two near misses while climbing through the clouds, although  you would never see the other air-
plane.  You knew you had just had a near miss, when suddenly the  airplane would shake violently as it hit the prop wash of anoth-
er plane. It was a wonderful feeling to break out on top, so you could watch for other planes, to keep from running into each
other.  To add to the congestion we were creating, the Royal  Air Force Lancasters, Halifaxes, and Wimpys would be returning from
their night missions, and flying through our formations. Needless to say, pilots had to keep their heads on a swivel and their eyes
out of the cockpit.

After take off, the squadron lead would fire a flare every 30 seconds, so that we could keep him located and enable us to get into
formation quicker. The color of our Group flare was red-green.  The first thing you would see, when  breaking out of the clouds,
was a sky filled with pyrotechnics, so you had to search the sky for the Group flare, which would identify the lead airplane of your
Squadron.  Once you had it located, you could adjust your pattern to climb more quickly into formation with him.  As each airplane
pulled into  formation, they would also fire a flare, with the lead plane, making it much easier for the following aircraft to keep him
in sight.  I think most crew members would probably agree that the pyrotechnic show, in the skies over England, in the morning
when the Eighth was assembling, was a rare sight to behold. The order of progression for assembling  the Eighth Air Force was to
first assemble the Flight elements, the Squadrons, the Groups, the Combat wings, the Divisions and, finally, the Air Force.
As soon as the four Squadron elements were formed, the high, low and second elements would take up their positions on the lead
element, to form a Squadron.  When the three Squadrons had completed  assembly, it was necessary to get into Group formation.  
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This was accomplished by having the three Squadrons arrive over a pre-selected fix at a precise time and heading.  The high and
low Squadrons were separated from the lead Squadron by 1000 feet and, after getting into Group formation,  they would main-
tain their positions by following the lead Squadron.

Then it was necessary to get into the Combat Wing formation.  We were in the 13th Combat Wing, which consisted of three Bomb
Groups: the 95th, the 100th and the 390th.  Whichever Group was leading the Wing that day, would arrive over a pre-selected
point, at a precise time and heading.   Thirty seconds later, the second Group would pass  that fix, followed by the third Group,
thirty  seconds later. We were then in Combat Wing formation. The navigators in the lead airplanes had a tremendous responsibili-
ty, to ensure that the rendezvous times were strictly adhered to. There were three Divisions in the Eighth, the 1st, 2nd and 3rd. The
1st and 3rd Divisions consisted of B-17s only, and the 2nd Division was B-24s. The B-24s were faster than the B-17s, but the B-17s
could fly higher, therefore, the two were not compatible in formation.  As a result the 1st and 3rd Divisions would fly together and
the 2nd Division would fly separately.

Now that the Groups were flying in Combat Wing formation, it was necessary to assemble the  Divisions.  This was usually accom-
plished at the "coast out"--a city on the coast, selected as the departure point "fix."  The Group leader in each Combat Wing knew
his assigned position in the Division, and the precise time that he should arrive at the coast out departure point, to assume that
position in the Division formation.  The lead Group in the Division, which had been selected to lead the Eighth on the mission,
would be first over the departure fix. Thirty seconds after the last Group in the first Wing passed that point, the second Wing
would fall in trail, and so on, until all Combat Wings were flying in trail and the Division would be formed.  One minute later, the
lead Group in the other Division would fly over that point, and the Combat Wings in that Division would follow the same proce-
dure to get into formation. When all of its Combat Wings were in trail, the Eighth Air Force B-17 strike force was formed and on its
way to the target. At the same time the 2nd Division B-24s were assembling in a similar manner and also departing to their target.

Meanwhile, as the bombers were assembling for their mission, pilots from the Fighter Groups were being briefed on their day's
mission. Normally, 600 to 800 P-38's, P-47's, and P-51's would accompany the bombers to provide protection against enemy fight-
er attacks.  Fighter cover was not needed by the bombers until they were  penetrating enemy territory, therefore to help conserve
fuel, fighter takeoffs were planned to give them enough time to quickly assemble after takeoff, and climb on course up the
bomber stream to the groups they would be covering. The combined strength of the fighters and bombers brought the total num-
ber of aircraft participating in a mission to approximately two thousand.

A major problem that presented itself, on each mission, was that the bomber stream was getting too stretched out.  It was not
uncommon for the headlines in stateside newspapers--in trying to show  the strength of our Air Force--to state that the first Group
of bombers was bombing Berlin, while the last Group was still over the English Channel.  It made great headlines but was a very
undesirable  situation.  It meant that the Groups were out of position, and not keeping the proper separation. Furthermore, it was
almost impossible for them to catch up and get back into the desired formation. This made the entire bomber stream more vul-
nerable to fighter attacks.

Finally, our planners figured out what we were doing wrong.   When the first Group departed the coast out fix, it started its climb
to what would be the bombing altitude. Then, as each succeeding Group departed that fix, it, too, would start climbing.  The prob-
lem with this procedure was that, as soon as the first Group started its climb, its true airspeed would start to increase, and it
would  encounter different wind velocities.  Now it would  start to pull away from the Group in back of it, and the "stretch-out" of
the bomber stream would begin. By the time the last Group had reached the coast out, to start its climb, the first  Group would be
leveled off, with a true airspeed approaching 250 miles per hour,  and the bomber stream would be  really stretching out.

The solution to this problem that had been frustrating the Bomber crews for so long was pretty  simple.  We would no longer start
climbing at the coast out, but instead, at a designated time, all Groups would start climbing, irrespective of  position.  This meant
that we all would have similar true airspeeds and would be influenced by the same winds aloft.  That took care
of the problem.  It was  still possible for a Group to be out of position, because of poor timing, but the entire bomber stream
wouldn't get all stretched out.

When you consider the way our Air Traffic Control system operates today, and all the facilities at their disposal to guide each indi-
vidual airplane through the sky to ensure its safety, it's almost unbelievable that we were able to do what we did.  To think of
launching hundreds of airplanes, in a small airspace, many times in total darkness, loaded with bombs, with complete radio
silence, and no control from the ground, and do it successfully day after day, with young air crews, with minimum experience, is
absolutely mind  boggling.

The accomplishments of the Eighth Air Force have been and will be reviewed by historians from World War II on.  There never will
be another air armada to compare to it.  I feel confident that they will never cease to be amazed by our ability to assemble hun-
dreds of heavy Bombers, under the conditions we were confronting, into the devastating  strike force we now fondly refer to as,
"The Mighty Eighth."

LIEUTENANT GENERAL BRETT M. DULA USAF (RET)



A look Back at Stephen Nicolino's AF Days
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New Snowbird Snow-Bird Policy

A number of years ago, the Editor/Publisher and Director for Membership tried to accommodate members
who were snowbirds.  At that time there were not more than 10.  The number has now grown to 57 and is
creating an extra workload problem requiring the Editor/Publisher and the Director for Membership to track
the mailing and unsuccessful delivery of 114 Communicators each year.  This is becoming a major problem
because we now receive over 100 notices for “non-deliverables” per issue of the Communicator for mem-
bers who are not snowbirds.    We receive about 200  notices yearly, at 50 cents each,  for “Temporarily
Away”; “Not Known At This Address”; “Forwarding Actions Expired”; “Not Forwarded But With New Mailing
Address”; etc.  We have no way of knowing the actual dates that snow-birds leave one address for another
and we can only estimate the actual mailing dates of the June and November issues of the Communicator. 
In order to reduce the extra workload, snow birds and others who actually leave their primary residence
and will not be home to receive the Communicators, should note the normal MAILING dates for the June (1
MAY) and November (NOVEMBER  15th) COMMUNICATORS.  If you will not be at your primary residence after
those dates, please contact Hank Sauer (mailing address, phone number & email address are on page 2)
and provide the address you want us to mail the Communicator to.  We are now posting the Communicator
on the Web Site. Members with high speed internet connections can view and/or download it and save us
the cost of repeat mailings.  Those who wish to receive the online version only can notify us (Walt McLain or
Hank Sauer) and request removal from the Communicator mailing list.

The Editor/Publisher
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Who is the Officer on the RIGHT ???

A Photo dug up by Maj General Van C. Doubleday.
However, he can't identify the Officer on the RIGHT.

Left to Right (below):

Gen Doubleday, Col Roger “Bud”” Duke & ?????
If you know who it may be,  please contact Hank Sauer, Editor…
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PLAN NOW ON JOINING US IN 2009 !!
The Holiday Inn, Grand Island, New York

(close to Niagara Falls)
September 23-27, 2009

HOSTS:  Dan & Barbara Morabito
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The Communicator    •            •    November 200830

2008 AF Communicators & Air Traffic Controllers Assoc.
HONORS

(Formerly the AACS Alumni Association)

Hall of Honor
The AF COMM & ATC Association honored the following individuals for their

outstanding support to the Association and for their superior performance and
contributions to the Air Force. 

Maj. General Van C. Doubleday (Ret)
CMSgt William Mosley (Ret)

Life Achievement Award
Dr. Larry Morrison

AIR FORCE HALL OF FAME 2009 AACS NOMINEE 

CMSgt William Mosley (Ret)

Annual Recruiting Award

Maj. David Moore (Ret)

THOMAS F BUCKLEY AWARD

MSgt Joseph J. Duffy (Ret)

2008 Communications/Information Professional of the Year

SrA James Pettet - Mountain Home AFB, ID

2008  Air Traffic Controller of the Year

SSgt Kevin Killoren - Tyndall AFB, FL

2008 General Farman Golf

Champion:  Bill Mosley
Closest to Pin & a Hole in One:  Joe Davenport (1st in our History)

Longest Drive:  Bill Wallace
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AACS ALUMNI ASSOCIATION BOARD OF DIRECTORS

2009

Executive Director
Stan Phillips

Vice Director Executive Secretary Treasurer
Bill Bethea Bob Akard Ray Sharpless

Editor/Publisher Dir for Membership Sgt-at-Arms
Hank Sauer Walt McLain Gerry Prather
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WHAT YOU MISSED AT BRANSON, MISSOURI

32ND ANNUAL CONVENTION

The Settle Inn
September 24-28, 2008 

All had a great time…

General Farman Golf Champion:
Bill Mosley

Hole-In-One:
Joe Davenport

Drawing Winners:
Germaine McCracken

Gene Sheridan
Walt McLain

Travel Winners:
Bob Parish
Ron Allison

See what you missed in the photos to follow…

Plan on coming to the 2009 Annual Convention
Grand Island, New York

(near Niagara Falls, just down the road..)

We are staying at the Holiday Inn Resort…
Come & meet old friends and make new ones…

See the Web Site in April and June 09 Communicator.

“Fellowship in the Company of Equals” 
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2008 Convention Attendees - Branson, MO
(Guests are listed after their Host)

Aagesen, Edgar
Aagesen, Mary
Adams, Lynn
Akard, Robert
Akard, Trautchen
Allen, Bobby
Allen, Diana
Allen, R.D.
Allen, Jane W.
Allison, Ron
Allison, Cindy
Anderson, Gene
Anderson, Ingrid
Arceneaux, John
Arceneaux, Linda
Archer, James
Benner, Noel
Bethea, Bill
Bethea, Pauline
Bloodworth, Richard
Bloodworth, Joan
Boldman, Ron
Boldman, Brenda
Bogovich, Charles
Bolton, Gerald
Bolton, Marcella
Buckley, Monica
Burns, Ronald
Burns, Michiko
Carney, Daniel
Carney, Carol
Carson, Robert
Cassatt, William C.
Chandler, Gary
Chandler, Debra
Chapman, Walter
Chapman, Nancy
Clark, Leonard
Clark, Doris
Cooper, Harold
Cooper, Ruth
Dabrow, Ken
Dabrow, Millie
Davenport, Joseph
Delgado, Frank
Delgado, Sam
Dillon, Jesse
Billy, Phyliss
Doubleday, Van
C.Doubleday,

Elizabeth 
Doyle, Claude
Doyle, Flossie
Duffy, James
Duffy, Joseph
Dumont, Alvin
Dumont, MaryAnn 
Rodger Landosky,
Virginia Landosky,
Norma Landosky
Duncan, Richard
Duncan, Geraldine
Dunkin, Ben
Dunkin, Mary Ann
Earl, Gerald
Earl, Elizabeth
Edwards, John G.
Edwards, Jean
Edwards, Danny
Elwell, Rex
Elwell, Margaret
Flaherty, John
Braun, Julie
Forestor, Richard
Eledge, Arlene
Frye, Dick
Frye, Pat
Gallandat, Gary
Gallandat, Susan
Giles, James
Giles, Larry
Giles, Julie
Giles, Jacob
Giles, Lauren
Gipson, Ernie
Ewish, Ellie
Goldburg, Edward
Graden, Milton
Groninger, Bill
Groninger, Lynn
Gunn, David
Gunn, Elizabeth
Hamm, Lester
Harper, Robert
Harper, Brenda
Hawkins, Ronnie
BGen
Hearn, John
Hearn, Margaret
Hendricks, Richard

Headrick, Lois
Houck, Wendall
Houck, Lana
Bryant, Geraldine
Howard, Ronald
Howard, Delia
Hoyt, George
Hoyt, Gloria
Hunter, Michael
Jensen, Otto H.
Jensen, Inge
Keeton, Robert
Keeton. Karen
Kelley, William
Kelley, Wanda
Kelley, Jerry
Turnbow, Sandy
Turnbow, Steve
Kline, Donald
Korynta, James
Korynta, Mai-Lin
Lee, Albion (Al)
Forde, Terry
Leske, Zazel
Nelson, Dennis
Nelson, Zeeann
Lesley, Virgil
Lesley, Katherine
Luke, Miles
Luke, Vivian
Mace, Karl
Mace, Clara
Malec, Bill. Col
McConnell, Stanley
McConnell, Pat
Flanagan, John
Arnold, Jackie
McCormick, Leslie
Lupis, Jim
McCracken, Wilbur
McCracken,
Germaine
McCullough, Edgar
McCullough, Yen Li
McDow, Robert
McLain, Walter
Montgomery, Jerold
Montgomery, Arlene
Moore, David
Moore, Ann

Morabito, Sr., Daniel
Morabito, Barbara 
Morey, Alton
Mosley, William
Mosley, Scott
Vaughn, Amy
Myers, Robert
Myers, Wanda
Nicoles, Ken
Nicoles, Fay
Niezgoda, Joe
Niezgoda,
BarbaraFavata, Pat
Nobrega, America
Parrish, Robert
Parrish, Anne
Peacock, Douglas
Peacock, Vaughni
Pelland, Patrick
Pendergraft, William
Pendergraft, Ilene
Perenovich, Rodney
Phillips, David
Phillips, Deryl
Phillips, Stan
Phillips, Jo-Ann
Pickering, Robert
Pickering, Irene
Bordeaux, Debbra
Prather, Gerald
Prather, Carolyn
Pristash, John
Reynierse, Robert
Reynierse, Chizuko
Rueb, Duane
Rupe, Max
Rupe, Shirley
Rutter, Christopher
Rutter, Cherie
Sagraves, Uhl
Hart, Irma
Sauer, Hank
Schaab, John H.
Schaab, Janice E.
Schomaker, Larry
Schomaker, Evelyn
Schuman, Maurice
Schuman, Joan
Seeks, Donald
Seel, Bud

Seel, Mary Ann
Hyche, Chris
Sharpless, Ray
Sharpless, Sally
Sheridan, Gene
Sheridan, Irene
Pouppirt, Walt
Pouppirt, Erin
Shorman, John
Shorman, Denise
Silverstone, Lorrie
Somrak, Sherrie
Smith, James
Snyder, Robert
Snyder, P.A.
Soper, Fred
Soper, Jessie
Spence, Bob
Spence, Martha
Spivey, Emerson
Spivey, Olive
Steele, Robert
Steele, Lynn
Stewart, William
Stewart, Doreen
Sutton, James
Sutton, Yoko
Taylor, Charles
Taylor, Barbara
Foster, Sierra
Schimdt, Mike
Travis, Richard
VanDyne, Erika
Tobenkamp, Crystal
Vigil, Max
Primo, Clara
Wallace, John
Wallace, Julie
Wallis, William
Watson, John
Watson, Carol
Wilson, David
Wilson, Petra
Wisener, Howard
Wisener, Esperanza
"Hope"
Zimmerman,
JohnZimmerman,
Karen
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Past Conventions

1977  Ramada Inn Columbus, Ohio

1978  Holiday Inn Orlando, Florida

1979  Antlers Colorado Springs, Colorado

1980  Hilton Ashville, North Carolina

1981  Double Tree Tucson, Arizona

1982  Broadway Plaza San Antonio, Texas

1983  Holiday Inn San Rafael, California

1984  Camelot Inn Tulsa, Oklahoma

1985  Marriott Washington, DC

1986  Breckenridge St. Louis, Missouri

1987  Stouffer Austin, Texas

1988  Hilton Santa Maria, California

1989  Governors Inn Montgomery, Alabama

1990  Peppermill Casino Reno, Nevada

1991  Dayton Marriott Dayton, Ohio

1992  Sheraton Corpus Christi, Texas

1993  Calloway Inn Calloway Garden, Georgia

1994  Marriott W. Shore Tampa, Florida

1995  Hanalei San Diego, California

1996  Omni Richardson, Texas

1997  Radisson Plaza Lexington, Kentucky

1998  Novi Hilton Novi, Michigan

1999  Omni Marina Corpus Christi, Texas

2000  Double Tree Inn Colorado Springs, Colorado

2001  Hilton Knoxville, Tennessee

2002  Dayton Marriott Dayton, Ohio

2003  Marriott Falls Church, Virginia

2004  Marriott Camelback Scottsdale, Arizona

2005  Marriott Kansas City, Kansas

2006  Radisson  Covington, Kentucky

2007  Circus Circus Las Vegas, Nevada

2008  SETTLE INN BRANSON, MISSOURI

2009  HOLIDAY INN GRAND ISLAND, NEW YORK
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“THE ACTIVE DUTY AIR FORCE PAGE”
“Background”

In 2004, the AACS Alumni Association voted to change our 
Constitution to authorize Air Force Communications, Information, Air Traffic 

Controllers, Maintenance and Support personnel (Officers, Airman and Civilians) who
have served or are now serving in any Air Force Major Command (including

Joint/Specified Commands, to become members of the AF Communicators & Air Traffic
Controllers Association (Formerly the AACS Alumni Association).

The changes in eligibility were predicated on ensuring the perpetuity of the Association as
the growing age of the current 2,200 plus members average age is now over 74, with a significant

number of them being WWII veterans.  The age factor was a major concern in maintaining a
viable Association for the long-term and to provide an Association such as ours, to those

individuals now serving in the Air Force.  The AACS Alumni Association was formed in 1977 to
provide a forum for those who served, to meet on an annual basis to renew friendships and

make new ones and to stay abreast of the changes in the Air Force.
That goal continues with the AF Comm & ATC Association. 

We have coordinated with the senior Air Force leadership and have added local base Comm and
ATC units to “The Communicator” distribution list for the June and November issues we publish.
We are going to devote up to four (4) pages of each issue to stories and photos of active duty

activities (based on input) and we solicit your stories and photos of interest.  

In simple terms we “is” communicators (in the broadest terms) & air traffic controllers.

The term “Communications” or “Communicators” includes all operational,
maintenance and administrative skills.

Each year at our annual convention, we present an annual award with a
Trophy (ceramic eagle), Plaque and $100 check to an outstanding Air Traffic Controller and a

Communications/Information Professional of the Year (E1 to E5). The Air Force Communications
Agency and the Air Force Flight Standards Agency select the Airman to be honored each year.
In 2008, SSgt Kevin Killoren of Tyndall AFB, FL was selected at the Air Traffic Controller of the

Year and SrA James Pettet of Mountain Home AFB, ID was selected at the
Communications/Information Professional of the Year.

The AF Communicators & Air Traffic Controllers Association (formerly the “AACS Alumni
Association”) WELCOMES all our new Air Force active duty “readers” and hopes that you will

enjoy our official publication and take part in this great Association, who continues to maintain a
close relationship with our active duty brethren.   It has been our custom for many years that if

our annual convention/reunion is being held in a city close to an Air Force Base, we invite as our
guests for the Banquet, members of the local communications and air traffic control units.  It is
our custom to have the Air Force Flight Standards Agency (AFFSA) provide a “State of Air Force

Air Traffic Control” presentation and the Senior Air Staff Communications/Information Leadership
to provide a “State of Air Force Communications/Information” presentation, Stories and photos

for “The Communicator” should be forwarded to:
Hank Sauer, 111 Carson Lane, Oak Ridge, TN 37830 or email DirAACS@Comcast.net
(phone: 865-482-3013), NOT LATER THAN APRIL 1st  AND OCTOBER 1st of each year.  

Visit the AACS Web Site:   www.afcommatc.org  

“Fellowship in the Company of Equals”
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The 2008 Communications/Information
Professional Of the Year

The Air Force selected SrA James R. Pettet, of the 366th
Communications Squadron, Mountain Home AFB, ID. 

SrA Pettet was a Combat Data Systems Journeyman when selected as the Comm/Info Pro of the Year.
SrA Pettet entered the Air Force in 2004 and attended Tech School at Kessler before his assignment to
Mountain Home AFB.  SrA Pettet and his wife Lori have a son named Logan and a dog named  “Koda”

and a cat named “Stitch”.  SrA Pettet, at this time does not have any plans to make the Air Force a
career and is planning to work for Telos, who is currently supporting Air National Guard programs.

The Association is proud to welcome him as a Life Member in our Association.  His accomplishments
as a member of the 366th CS were not only noteworthy, but made a significant difference in mission

accomplishment.  He was named as the Squadron “Hard Charger” of the Month/A6 Directorate of
Communications, Airman of the Month while deployed to Al Udeid AB, Iraq,  His Commander has

stated that he is true professional and most deserving of this award.

The 2008 Air Traffic Controller Of the Year

The Air Force selected SSgt Kevin Killoren of Tyndall AFB, FL
as the Air Traffic Controller of the Year.  Bio and Photo are not available.
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Lt Gen Mike Peterson to Retire

Lt General Mike Peterson, Chief, Warfighting Integration
& Chief Information Officer, Office of the Secretary of the Air Force,
has announced his retirement for December 2008.  General Peterson

will be replaced by Lt General William L. Shelton, currently the
Commander, 14th Air Force.  We will miss General Peterson,

who is an Association Life Member and a long time friend and
supporter of the AACS Alumni Association.

We welcome General Shelton to our communications/information
community, just as we did General Tom Hobbins, who is

now “one of us”. Welcome General Shelton.
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Transformation of a traditional Comm Squadron
(By: Major Deborah Dusek, ACSC Student, AY-09)

When I was approached by David Moore (AACS Information Officer) on writing an article for the
Communicator, I thought what would be most appropriate to discuss a bit about the where the tra-
ditional AF Comm Sq is headed.  If you are one of the members from the days when AACS was still
in business, you will understand completely why all the hub-bub surrounding the transformation of
comm once again.  It is transforming from the yester years as a huge icon on a base that could
answer and provide maintenance on almost every piece of comm equipment found on a particular
base.  The Comm Sq used to be the place for one stop comm shopping.  A customer could get a
new email account, get an official photo taken, as well as submit a new AF form from their unit.
Times are rapidly changing.  The AF has faced rather large manpower and funding cuts and the
Comm career field has seen almost a 40% cut in manning over the past 3 years.  The manning has
been taken, but that does not mean the workload has decreased by the same amount.  Actually,
with the standup of the new Cyber Command and that mission that dovetails from it, the comm and
computer workload is getting larger and much more important to the warfighter.  Along those very
same li9nes the need for secure, reliable comm is mandatory to the safety of our most valuable
resource - “our people”.

In the data realm, the AF is regionalizing many of the computer services with the intention of pro-
viding Airmen at say “Little Rock AFB”, with the same experience level as seen at say Minot AFB. The
AF is pooling together the experience in order to be able to standardize training and equipment, as
well as save money by having regional centers vice he one stop shopping comm sq's out at each
base;  however, I will be more of a knowledge center to help user elevate their problems and
issues to the appropriate level at the different regional centers.  Additionally, the AF is looking to
utilize more collaborative tools available in the civilian sector so that sharing ideas, data, briefing,
and research topics is easier and less time consuming.

Moreover, not only is the data side being affected, the telephonic side as well.  With the ever evolv-
ing telecommunications industry and smart telephone switches, the telephone operators are in the
infancy stages of regionalizing.  At one point-in-time, the telephone operator on an AF base was
ubiquitous.  You could always get one at any hour of the day or nigh--that is not the wave of the
future.  In years to come, the Airman will call a designated number to a call center and the opera-
tor there will put the call through.  The operator may be a Randolph AFB, while the caller is
deployed to the Middle East placing his call to his or her spouse at Tyndall AFB.  

Additionally, Personal Digital Aids, cell phones and texting devices are also here to stay in the AF
Comm inventory.  Landlines are still being used, although they have had to move over and make
room for “other” comm devices.

Another area that is changing, although no quite as fast as the data and voice arena, is the airfield
systems enclave.  As the AF get more technologically advanced airframes, the navigation aids and
meteorological aids are changing as well. With the advent of global positioning satellite (GPS) the
need for using tactical navigation will not be so heavily relied upon.

Also, the manning construct of the Sq is different than it was 15-20 years ago.  It used to be that
the Sq had 4 flights underneath the commander.  Just this year, the Air Staff mandated that all
Comm Sq's in the AF, merge to 2 flights.  This is due to the manning cuts I referred to earlier as well
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as the scope of duty for the career fields left in the Sq.  Now the Sq is comprised of an operations
flight as well as the plans and programs flight.   The economy of force is in the operations flight,
however, the plans and programs flight has even more and more challenges to help the bases get
through.

The projects do not stop even though the bases are changing.

Just by reading the few lines in this article, one can read that the comm sq is taking on a new face
as well as new opportunities and challenges as it evolves into a more steam-lined and efficient
entity. Now we just need everyone to embrace the change and it will go even smoother.  It would
behoove those of us still on active duty to pull aside our mentors from the days when AACS was
still a part of the AF and ask them how they made it through - I think it would be a perfect subject
to discuss at a future Convention.

“The views expressed in this manuscript are those of the author and do not reflect the official
policy or position of the USAF, DOE or US Government”.

Editors Note: While not speaking for other Alumni members, I can state that I with many others,
I lived through the cutbacks after WWII, the Berlin Airlift, the Korean War and the Vietnam War, but
never when we were engaged in fighting a “war” or to the size of the reductions/cuts. 
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The 1st Association Member from
the AF Enlisted Widows Village

Bertie “Bert” Beavers

“Bert” was an AACS Teletype Operator, who was discharged in 1951 as an A1C
after serving 1 year and 8 months to get married.  CMSAF Jim Binnicker, USAF-Ret
and Director is pictured presenting “Bert” her Certificate of Membership and a
Life Member Card.  “Bert” is now an Association charter member of the Enlisted

Widows Village. Bert served i9n the 47th Comm Sq (AACS), Langley AFB, VA.
She was also stationed at Lackland AFB, F.E. Warren AFB and Carlisle Barracks.

WELCOME ABOARD “BERT”



The Communicator    •            •    November 200852



The Communicator    •            •    November 200853

Cold War Certificates

The Government has decided to recognize and
honor the efforts of those who served during the
Cold War (September 2, 1945 through December
26, 1991).  All former Federal Employees as well as
those who served on active-duty, National Guard,
current service members if their dates of service
include any part of the Cold War era. 
To obtain a certificate you can prepare a letter to:

Commander
US Army Human Resource Command
Cold War Program

Hoffman II, Room 3N45
Attn: AHRC-CWRS
200 Stovall Street
Alexandria, VA 22332-0473

In this letter you must provide your full name,
address, identification number (Social Security,
Military service or Foreign Service number), appli-
cant's name, if different from the recipient's name,
and email address, if available, along with support-
ing documentation.  For service members a DD214
or other documents proving that you served during
the Cold War era.
(Send copies only as they will not be returned). 

There is a web site that should provide additional
information (www.coldwar.army.mil) or you can
“Google cold war certificate” and find numerous
sites with information.



“ USER NAME AND PASSWORD TO ACCESS THE
WEB SITE MEMBERSHIP ROSTER”

The AF Communicators & Air Traffic
Controllers Associations

Membership Roster is on the
Web Site (www.afcommatc.com)  in

a PDF format. To DOWNLOAD the roster you
need to know the following:

User Name: aacsalumni (all lower case letters)
Password: m299kl7 (all lower case letters.  Note that the next to last digit

in the password is the lower case “L”, NOT the number “1”)

REMEMBER TO PROTECT THE USER NAME AND PASSWORD
AND DENY ACCESS TO  UNAUTHORIZED PERSONNEL

The AACS Web Site is in a PDF FORMAT and you will need Adobe Reader to
download it to your computer.  If you do not have Adobe Reader, there is a link

to Adobe.com so you can download a free copy.  We felt that we can allow
more members to download the

membership roster using the PDF format as it is the “de-facto” internet standard
and that the Adobe Reader program can be downloaded free. 

READ AND FOLLOW THE INSTRUCTIONS FOR DOWNLOADING.
(Remember to RIGHT Click to get the “SAVE TO Menu”)

SUGGEST before you start, you FIRST create a folder on your hard drive and
name it “Membership Roster”.  When you are inputting the downloading

instructions, name the file “Membership Roster” and then download to the AACS
Roster folder you have created…this way, each time you download the roster, it
will ask you if you want to replace the existing file….the answer is YES.. this will

save disk space and only store the
current roster on your computer.

If you have any problems contact Hank Sauer at DirAACS@comcast.net
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AF COMMUNICATORS & AIR TRAFFIC CONTROLLERS ASSOCIATION
(Formerly the AACS Alumni Association) 

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION

MAIL TO:  Mr. Walt McLain, 4514 Haverty Dr., Knoxville, TN 37931-3657
Email:aacsmbrship@comcast.net 
Types of Membership
Life & Regular Membership is based on service (men and women) as a commissioned officer, warrant officer, non-commissioned
officer, enlisted or civilian, who has served  or is serving in any Air Force/ANG communications/information or air traffic control
unit or holds or held a MOS, AFSC or other skill identifier as a communicator/information, air traffic controller or support skill in
any Air Force Major Air Command (AACS, ACS, AFCS, AFCC, AFC4A, AFCA, AFFSA, SAC, TAC, ADC, USAFSS MAC, etc., or the current
commands)  Spouses of a surviving member are also eligible for Regular membership.  The Life Membership of a deceased
member will transfer to the surviving spouse unless he/she requests otherwise. Associate Membership is subject to the approval
of the Alumni Associations Executive Board for individuals who actively supported any communications/information or air traffic
control activity, but otherwise does not meet the criteria for Life or Regular Membership. Associate Members are not eligible to
vote or to hold office in the Association, but are treated like all other members.

Regular and Associate Membership dues are $10.00 per-year, payable in two-year increments.
Life Memberships are based on age:
To - 50 years of age = $165
51 - 60 years of age  = $145
61 - 70 years of age  = $115
71 --?  Years if age   = $75

I AM A NEW MEMBER _____A MEMBER MAKING A CHANGE IN MY PROFILE ONLY___
(check one category of membership and make check out to AACS Alumni Association
(until our name Officially is changed)

Life Membership ___Regular ___Associate ___Amount of money enclosed: $______(dues in 2 yr increments) 

Date: _________FIRST NAME: _______________________MI ____LAST NAME______________________________
SPOUSES  FIRST NAME_____________________HAM SIGN________________
St.Address;_________________________City___________________________State____ZIP_________-_______(9 digits)
Country:__________________________________EMAIL ADDRESS _______________________________________
Phone Number: __________________Date or year of Birth:________________________(Important)

UNIT(s) AND COMMAND(s) (For the Membership Roster - limited to approximately 3 units and 3 abbreviated Commands)
_________________________________________________________________________________________________

**DATES SERVED IN AF or Armed Forces: __________(44-46, 48-75, 50-54, 95-99 etc) (IMPORTANT)
ERA's Served: ____________________________(WWII, Korea, RVN, Gulf, Iraq, etc) 
Service Status: Officer ___Warrant____ Enlisted ___Civilian __Tech Rep ___  Other_________________ 
How were you recruited: Members Name___________________________, Web Site _____,
Magazine ___________(provide name) or other ______________________________
Combat area or Base:______________________________ Additional Comm/ATC units______________________________
What did you do or do in the AF: ________________________________e.g. Tower, GCA, Crypto, Information,
Radio/Radar/Crypto/Teletype Maintenance, Personnel, Commander, etc.)

NOTE: AACS covers 1938-1961, AFCS covers 1961-1979, AFCC covers 1979-1993, AFC4A. AFCA and/or AFFSA covers
1993 to present. List other commands as appropriate.
If you have any questions contact Walt McLain at TOLL FREE  1-866-299-1045

IF YOU ARE A SNOW-BIRD OR WILL BE AWAY FROM YOUR PRIMARY RESIDENCE AFTER
THE NORMAL MAILINGS OF THE COMMUNICATORS ON 1 MAY AND 15 NOVEMBER, YOU NEED TO CONTACT HANK SAUER AT
DirAACS@comcast.net or call 865-482-3013 and PROVIDE YOUR NAME AND A MAILING ADDDRESS FOR THAT ISSUE.  WE WILL-
CONTINUE TO MAIL COMMUNICATORS TO PRIMARY RESIDENCES.
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AF communicators & Air traffic Controllers Association
(Formerly the AACS Alumni Association)

OFFICE OF THE TREASURER
SEPTEMBER 28, 2008

TAX EXEMPT STATEMENT

This is to certify that _________________________________of the AF Communicators and Air Traffic
Controllers Association is a member in good standing and was an official delegate to a series of business
meetings and communications and air traffic control seminars at the 2008 Annual Convention, from
September 24 through September 28, 2008 at Branson, MO.  The meetings and seminars were conducted
by and for the AACS Alumni Association members for educational, social and humanitarian purposes and
included the review and approval of charitable donations as authorized for charitable organizations
under Section 501 (c) (19) of the Internal Revenue Code of 1994.   In addition, the delegates voted for
individual members to fill vacant Board of Director positions that were scheduled for mandatory
elections and the Delegates also voted on Associations Constitution and By Law changes, and other
administrative changes.  No goods or services were provided to the delegates.

RAYMOND SHARPLESS
Original/Signed/typed

Raymond Sharpless, Treasurer
AF Communicators & Air Traffic Controllers Assoc.
ID 501 (C) (19), Employee Nbr: 38-3053651
State of Michigan, ID 814649

Certified:   Executive Director
IF REQUIRED, SIGNED COPIES OF THIS FORM SHOULD BE REQUESTED FROM 
Ray Sharpless, 113 Airway Lane, Belton, MO 64012 or Email:  rayshrplss@kc.rr.com 
______________________________________________________________________________________

Notes:  CORE DATES FOR THE CONVENTION WERE THURSDAY - SUNDAY.
NOTE:  Widows or Widowers of Life Members are Official AACS Alumni Members.
Spouses of deceased members, who continue to pay annual dues are also Official AACS Alumni
Members.

Association Members are responsible for complying with all IRS rules when submitting
US TAX FORM 1040. 

For use with itemized U.S Tax Form 1040 submissions IAW IRS 
You must use the most current IRS authorized deductions for such things as:
Example ONLY: Automobile Mileage ($.12 cents per-mile plus road and bridge tolls);
Meals, per-day per individual  ($ 14 per day for members in good standing) 
Motel/Hotel, Airfare, Rental car, parking (for period of convention only)
Convention registration fee and hotel gratuities.  YOU MUST KEEP RECEIPTS.



AF Communicators & Air Traffic Controllers Association
PX/BX Order & Contribution Form

Name___________________________Phone Nbr: (       )__________________
Address____________________________________________________________
Email:______________________________________________________________

Quantity Description Total Cost 

______ AACS Logo Patch @ $5.00 $ ______
(note: this patch has AACS,AFCS & AFCC EMBROIDED)

______ New: Old Blue Original AACS Patch @ $8.00 ______

______ Deluxe AACS Embroidered Pin-on Patch @ $12.50 ______

______ Metal AACS Lapel Pin @ $4.50 ______

______ Deluxe AACS Embroidered Logo Hat @ $13.00 (Blue Only) ______

______ Deluxe AFCOMMATC Embroidered Logo Hat @ $13.00 (Blue Only) ______

______ AACS Embroidered Logo Golf Shirts @ $26.00       
______

Blue _____ (Sizes: S__M__L__XL__ XXL__)
White_____(Sizes: S__M__L__XL__ XXL__) ______

______ AFCOMMATC Embroided Logo Golf Shirt  BLUE @ $26.00 ______

AFCOMMATC Embroided Logo Golf Shirt WHITE @ $26.00 ______

AFCOMMATC Shirt Sizes: S__M__L__XL__XXL__

______ AACS Embroidered Logo Blue Windbreaker @ $ 28.00 ______        
Discontinued:  7 Small sizes still available

______ AACS embroidered Wind Shirt (blue with gold trim)
S__M__L__XL__XXL__ @ 23.00 ea ______

______ AFCOMMATC embroidered Wind Shirt (blue with gold trim)
S__M__L__XL__XXL__ @ 23.00 ea ______

DONATIONS (Tax deductible within the limits of the law):  Receipt Yes___No___ $ ______           

GRAND TOTAL....................................................................................................................................... $ ______

“POSTAGE AND HANDLING ARE INCLUDED IN ALL PRICES”

MAKE CHECKS OUT TO “AACS Alumni Association (until our name officially changes)..”
AND MAILTO:

Ray Sharpless, 113 Airway Lane, Belton MO 64012, 816-331-7174, rayshrplss@kc.rr.com 

NEW AF COMM & ATC EMBROIDED SHIRTS, HATS ETC HAVE BEEN PURCHASED.
AACS ITEMS SUCH AS THE EMBROIDED PIN ON PATCH, ORIGINAL BLUE AACS PATCH, HATS, METAL AACS PIN, ETC.,

WILL CONTINUE TO BE STOCKED. IF DEMAND FOR SHIRTS AND HATS CONTINUES, WE WILL RESTOCK.
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PX/BX ITEMS
We have added the new AF Comm & ATC Golf Shirts, a Wind-shirt and a Hat.  We are keeping
all the AACS pins and patches.  The AACS Golf Shirts, Wind-Shirts and Hats will continue to
be stocked as long as there is a demand for them.  When the Deluxe AACS pin-on patch's

are gone, they will be discontinued.  The Wind-shirts are ideal for spring and fall outer
garments. See PX/BX ORDER form on page 68 for prices, sizes and colors.

The AF Comm & ATC Wind Shirt is not shown, but it's the same with a new patch.  
New AF COMM & ATC items have been ORDERED. 

HAT WHITE SHIRT BLUE SHIRT

Deluxe Patch Original Patch Command Patch

AACS Pin AACS Hat AACS Windshirt

Blue Shirt White Shirt
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RECRUITING INFORMATION

You can help in recruiting new members !!!!!!

You can direct potential members to the Web Site where they
can find out about us and also see what a Communicator

looks like and find out lots of information about us.
If they do not have internet access, you can:

obtain extra copies of “Communicators” and the OLD AACS Brochure
(new brochures are being designed and will be ordered) to send to

potential new members or you can ask the Director for Membership to
mail copies to prospective new members.

You can call TOLL FREE TO Walt McLain 1-866-299-1045 or email him at
aacsmbrship@comcast.net

DO IT TODAY !!!!!!

David Moore needs help in recruiting active duty
“Communicators” and “Air Traffic Controllers”.  He is

specifically looking for RETIRED members who live close
to Air Force Bases and who have a current ID card

that allows access to the Base.
If you want to HELP, you can contact David at

dmoore_aacsaa@yahoo.com or call 501-351-4301.

DO IT TODAY !!!!!



Mission Statement

To foster continued awareness of the Air Force Communications and Air Traffic Control missions previ-
ously accomplished by AACS, AFCS, AFCC, AFC4A, AFCA, AFFSA, other past & current Major Air

Commands. To provide a forum for educational and humanitarian services, to renew & make new
friendships and to exchange ideas of common interest concerning people and activities associated

with Communications & Air Traffic Control.  To fully support the goals and missions of the U.S. Air Force
and to honor each year the Air Traffic Controller and Communications/Information Professional of the
year as selected by the Air Force.  Of significant importance is to mange the Association to be a viable

Association in the future for those Airman/Officers/Civilians serving today.

The Beginning

The initial meeting of what turned out to be the first Association meeting was held in Columbus, Ohio
in 1977.  The meeting was hosted by “Emeritus” Larry Camp and his wife Doris.  This meeting came

about as a result of a conversation with “Dux” and Pearl LeDoux and was planned as a poker weekend
in Columbus.  Some of the notables who were in attendance, and to whom we owe so much were; Hack

Neal, Ken Klise, Flash Gordon, Paul Haas, Glen Turner, Bob Dickerson, Max Mankofsky, Dux LeDoux,
John Hoff, Ted Carlson, Don Donnell & George Yunker, just to name a few.

This group established the high standards that will continue to drive the AF Communicators & Air Traffic
Controllers Association and we owe them and all the individuals who attended that first

meeting/reunion, a great big
“Thank You”

AF COMMUNICATORS & AIR TRAFFIC CONTROLLERS ASSOCIATION
(Formerly the AACS Alumni Association)
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EXECUTIVE DIRECTORS AACS Alumni Association
(AF Communicators & Air Traffic Controllers Association, after 9/27/2008)

1977 - 1978 Hack Neal
1979 - 1980 Bob Dickerson
1981 - 1982 Joe Beler
1983 - 1984 Don Donnell
1985 - 1986 Wally Bailey
1987 - 1991 Bob Brewer
1992 - 1993 Cal Venable
1994 - 1997 Jasper Vaughn
1998 - 2001 Hank Sauer
2002 - 2005 Dick Frye
2006 - 2007 Hank Sauer
2008 - Stan Phillips

(AF Comm & ATC)

“FELLOWSHIP IN THE COMPANY OF EQUALS”



AF COMM & ATC ASSOCIATION, INC.
R.P. Sauer - Editor/Publisher

111 Carson Lane
Oak Ridge, TN 37830

CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED
November 2008

“CHECK THE ADDRESS LABEL TO SEE
THE DATE/YEAR YOUR DUES EXPIRE”

Non-Profit Organization
U.S. Postage Paid

Oak Ridge, TN 37830
Permit No. 189

TO: THOSE POTENTIAL MEMBERS OF THE AACS ALUMNI ASSOCIATION !
QUESTION:  WHO OR WHAT IS THE AACS ALUMNI ASSOCIATION ?

ANSWER: An Association that is comprised of over 2,200 members who began their service in
the Army Air Force before WWII and who served in the first dedicated communications
element to provide communications and air traffic control as its primary mission and members
who have served since then in any communications or air traffic control unit, including those
serving today.  This new Army Air Force organization was formed in 1938 and was named the
“Army Airways Communications System” (AACS).  During WWII, it was renamed the “Air
Communications Service” (ACS) and placed under the then “Air Transport Command” and
within months was renamed once again as the “Airways and Air Communications Service”
(AACS).  In 1961, AACS was elevated to a Major Air Command and renamed “Air Force
Communications Service” (AFCS).  In 1979, the name was changed to “Air Force
Communications Command” (AFCC).  In the early 1990's the Air Force was undergoing major
reorganizations and realignment of functions and AFCC was downsized and renamed the “Air
Force Command, Control, Communications & Computers Agency” (AFC4A) and shortly
thereafter, was renamed the “Air Force Communications Agency” (AFCA) which is still an active
Air Force organization.  Also in the early 1990's, the Air Force created the “Air Force Flight
Standards Agency” (AFFSA), and reassigned air traffic control responsibilities to this new
Agency.  On October 1, 2008, the Air Force created the Air Force Cyber Command, that in
addition to major new roles in “cyber space”, absorbed the Combat Comm (Old Mobile
Comm), I&E and other past traditional communications functions.

Over the years since the AACS Alumni Association was formed (1977) the membership criteria
changed  from individuals who only served in AACS units, to include all
communicators/information/air traffic control and support skills regardless of what Major or
Joint Command an individual served in, including today's active duty personnel.

Because of the heritage of past Commands & Agencies, and their unique contributions to
long-haul communications and air traffic control, the Association has voted in September 2008
to change its name to the “Air Force Communicators and Air Traffic Controllers Association” as
it better describes who we are.  The term “communications” or “communicators” is ALL
inclusive and includes All operational, maintenance and administrative skills of personnel who
have served or are serving in any Air Force Communications and/or Air Traffic Control Unit. 

While the answer above is long, the short answer is “any individual who served or is serving in any Air Force Communications
or Air Traffic Control unit, in any skill set, from 1938- to today, “can be” a member of our Association.

The Associations motto of “Fellowship in the Company of Equals” is more than just words, but the glue that holds us all
together through the different decades.  The Association is comprised of about 85% enlisted personnel and 15%
officers, which includes over 50 General Officers, active and retired. 


